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As the state’s largest grassroots mental health advocacy organiza>on, NAMI Maine supports the passage 
of An Act to Provide Support Services for Military Members Transi?oning to Civilian Life in Maine. Maine 
has a proud history of Military Service; currently represen>ng the 3rd highest percentage of residents of 
the state serving in the Military. Military opera>ons around the globe have con>nued for the last two 
decades, and so has the number of Mainers who are willing to serve our na>on. As such, more a3en>on 
and understanding of the impact of military service on the mental wellness of veterans and how it 
impacts their transi>on back to civilian life is needed. 

Only about 3.5% of the general popula>on meets the criteria for Post-Trauma>c Stress Injury (PTSI), but 
it is es>mated that approximately 20% of veterans will meet the criteria. Due to the complexi>es of 
military service, transi>oning into civilian life can be par>cularly difficult. Symptoms of underlying mental 
health condi>ons are oXen exacerbated during these >mes of increased stress. Recent research has 
shown that separate from symptoms of PTSI, approximately one third to half of all veterans will 
experience symptoms of anxiety and stress during the >me of transi>on from military to civilian life. 
Furthermore, 42% of veterans experiencing symptoms of anxiety and stress will u>lize alcohol or other 
substances during this >me period to cope with the symptoms that they are experiencing. These 
symptoms of stress oXen impact not only one’s percep>ons of the world, but also dras>cally impact the 
way in which an individual interacts with the community around them. These symptoms can lead to 
difficul>es with veteran's rela>onships, such as family and friends, difficul>es within work environments, 
and difficul>es with the law. A veteran’s struggle with mental health issues can also lead to suicide. 
Currently, Maine leads all other New England states in the number of veterans lost to suicide.  

NAMI Maine understands that the State of Maine is in difficult fiscal posi>on during these >mes. 
However we urge the commi3ee to pass LD 542 in order to ensure that returning veterans and their 
families are provided with the supports and services necessary to navigate what can be a difficult and 
stressful >me. Currently, only 1% of the na>on’s popula>on is serving during a >me of the na>on’s 
longest military conflicts. The stress on this small percentage of the popula>on is also further impacted 
by the complica>ons that have arisen due to the on-going pandemic. Therefore we see priori>zing those 
who have chosen to serve and defend others of the utmost importance.  

⎯ 

ABOUT NAMI MAINE: Incorporated in 1984, the Na?onal Alliance on Mental Illness, Maine Chapter (NAMI Maine) 
is the state’s largest grassroots mental health organiza?on. With support from na?onal and regional affiliates, the 
agency is dedicated to building beNer lives for everyone impacted by behavioral health concerns. NAMI Maine 
engages with leaders and community partners at all levels to improve the state’s mental health system through 
collabora?on and educa?on. 
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